
 

Number Plates from the 1920s 
 

Are your number plates the original ones as fitted in the 1920s?  One way of finding out is to 

look for stamped trade marks on the front or back faces.  The plates might be battered and 

drilled with spurious holes over the decades, but if original they are well worth restoring, 

rather than replacing with modern reproductions. 

 

Remove the plates and carefully remove all the layers of paint using solvent-based paint 

stripper with a brass wire brush.  Do not use caustic soda as this will attack and dissolve 

the aluminium plates!  Look carefully at the corners: you might see a small manufacturer’s 

stamp, see Figure 1.  

  

 
 

Figure 1  Manufacturer’s stamp on a 1920s number plate.  Emphasised by blue ink 

 

This one reads: “HOMO LTD PATENT No 233179”.  You can download this patent from 

the European Patent Office web site (https://worldwide.espacenet.com).  It was filed in 1924 

by David Rist of Lowestoft who claimed an efficient process to make plate numbers with 

sharp edges and vertical sides, thus replacing the more expensive processes of casting, 

engraving or milling.  Figure 2, adapted from UK233179, shows how a male die can force 

metal into a female die of the same size to give the sharp edged lettering.  Rapid application 

of high pressure is required.  It appears to be a very early example of superplastic formation, 

a modern high-tec process for making complex shapes from various alloys.  

 



 
 

 
Figure 2  Extracts from Patent No UK233179 

 

                

 

Figure 3 shows a 

contemporary 

advertisement for 

Homo Number Plates 
 


